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First Inter-American Meeting of Ministers and High-Level Authorities on Sustainable Development

The first Inter-American Meeting of Ministers and High-Level Authorities on Sustainable Development took place on December 4-5, 2006 in Santa Cruz de la Sierra, Bolivia.  The meeting identified and consolidated partnerships at regional and hemispheric levels to integrate environmental considerations into development, poverty alleviation, social and economic policies. During the meeting, Ministers approved the “Declaration of Santa Cruz + 10,” named after the tenth anniversary of the Summit of the Americas on Sustainable Development that took place in the same Bolivian city. In addition, Ministers approved the Project of the Inter-American Program of Sustainable Development 2006-2009.

The Declaration of Santa Cruz, which includes a Strategic Plan of Action, aims to optimize integrated water-resource management, reduce natural disaster risks, and obtain solid results toward sustainable agriculture, forest, and tourism practices.  The Ministers emphasized the role that civil society and indigenous people play in promoting sustainable development, taking into account the series of meetings with civil society representatives that took place before the Ministerial meeting to strengthen their participation in policy design.
This meeting also served to analyze the progress achieved in the implementation of sustainable development programs, making specific reference to the 1992 United Nations Conference on Environment and Development, the 1996 Santa Cruz Summit on Sustainable Development and the 2002 Johannesburg UN Summit on Sustainable Development.
In designing the Inter-American Program of Sustainable Development, meeting participants identified priority activities in the thematic areas mentioned above in which the OAS will facilitate the dialogue and adoption of policies in coordination with other institutions, such as the Inter-American Institute for Cooperation on Agriculture (IICA) and the Inter-American Development Bank (IADB).

The Member States have reiterated their support for sustainable development in various declarations and resolutions of the Process of the Summits of the Americas, in which the Heads of States have reaffirmed their interest in the protection of the environment and sustainable use of natural resources. Likewise, the Inter-American Democratic Charter adopted in Lima, Peru, encourages Member States to implement policies that protect the environment and, respecting the numerous treaties and conventions to achieve sustainable development.
